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Notice of Proposed Rulemaking 
15 – Day Notice 

 
 
NOTICE OF MODIFICATION TO TEXT OF PROPOSED REGULATION 
Pursuant to the requirements of Government Code section 11346.8(c) and section 44 of 
title 1 of the California Code of Regulations, the Department of Food and Agriculture 
(Department) hereby provides notice of changes made to proposed regulation section 
3591.15. The text of the regulation with proposed modifications is attached to this Notice. 
 
NOTICE OF ADDITION OF DOCUMENTS TO RULEMAKING FILE 
Pursuant to the requirements of Government Code sections 11346.8(d), 11346.9(a)(1), 
and 11347.1, the Department is providing notice that a document that the agency relied 
upon in adopting the proposed regulations has been added to the rulemaking file and is 
available for public inspection and comment. 
 
The document added to the rulemaking file is as follows: 
 
 
Animal and Plant Health Inspection Service, USDA, 7 CFR § 318.13-22, Section (a), 74 
FR 2775, Jan. 16, 2009, as amended at 75 FR 4249, Jan. 26, 2010 
 
Beginning October 10, 2024 these documents are available for public inspection on 
the Board’s website at https://www.cdfa.ca.gov/plant/Regulations.html, by request to the 
agency contact, or between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. at the following 
address: 
 

California Department of Food and Agriculture Plant Health and 
Pest Prevention Services 
1220 N St, 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

 
 
The Board will accept written comments on the proposed changes and on the documents 
from October 10, 2024 to October 25, 2024. Written comments may be submitted by mail 
to: 
 

Erin Lovig, Senior Environmental Scientist Supervisor 
California Department of Food and Agriculture Plant Health and 
Pest Prevention Services 
1220 N St, 
Sacramento, CA 95814 



916.403.6650  
Permits@cdfa.ca.gov 
 

All written comments received by October 25, 2024, which pertain to the indicated 
changes will be reviewed by the Board and will be summarized and responded to in the 
Final Statement of Reasons. Please limit your comments to the modifications to the text 
and the documents listed above. 
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